Thelbridge Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting held on 18th September 2024 at Thelbridge Parish Hall

Present:

Cllrs. Boundy (Chair), Grant and Hayes

In attendance:

Parish Clerk, Mrs J de Rochefort

24/20 Apologies for absence

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllrs. Clements and Gibson. DCC Cllr Squires sent her apologies.

24/21 Minutes of previous meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 12th June 2024 were agreed and signed as a true and correct copy.

24/22 Public Forum

There were no questions from the member of the public.

24/23 Declarations of interest

Cllrs Boundy and Grant declared an interest in the Village Hall application for a grant, but as the interests are non-pecuniary it was purely noted.

24/24 Reports from County and District Councillors

Cllr. Colthorpe spoke about Tiverton Theatre (formerly TECAT); roads in Cullompton and how the opening up of Cullompton Station has been pushed out of reach.

Attention was also drawn to the Mid Devon report on kerb collection Side Waste (i.e what is not put into the black bin, but left to the side of it).

24/25 Planning

It was noted that Mid Devon Planning Department had approved the prior approval for change of use of an agricultural building to one dwelling at Thelbridge Cross Studio.

24/26 To Consider Grant Application from Thelbridge Village Hall

After discussion a grant of £150 was approved, with a further £350 to be allocated in the budget for 25/26.

24/26 Finance

The statement of accounts to 16th September was noted.

The payment of the grant to the Village Hall was approved. Payment of the Clerk's expenses in the sum of £9.99 was approved.

24/27 Transfer of .gov.uk Domain from Fasthosts to Another Company

Since preparation of the agenda Hugo Fox who host the Parish Council website had registered with Nominet and offered administration of the domain name as part of the Bronze level package the Council has with them. It was agreed that this would be the best way forward as Hugo Fox is already a preferred supplier to the Council.

24/28 Any Other Information

Cllr. Boundy had received an invitation to Mid Devon District Council Civil Service and asked if anyone would like to go in his place for a change. As no one was able to make it, he will check with Cllr. Gibson (Vice-Chair) otherwise he will attend himself.

To Consider Grant Application how inclorings Vallage Hall

After discussion a grant of 0150 was approved, with a further £350 to be

The date of the next meeting will be 27th November 2024.

The meeting closed at 20.30

Signed.....

Date 27 1/5- 2024

(Chairman)